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6:19  Ludwig was born in  Magdebury, 100 miles west of Berlin, on 
August 1, 1906.  His home life was not very pleasant.  He got in 
many fights at school.  He was somewhat irritable.  His household 
was not orthodox at all. 
 
6:24  He had two uncles.  One was a professor.  He was called to 
teach at Columbia University.  The other one was a Supreme Court 
Justice in Germany.  He only had half of a Jewish education in his 
childhood.  He mostly learned Jewish customs and history.  His Dad 
was overpowering.  Mr Pick was a very curt man.  Ludwig's sister 
died of cancer.  He said the best l_hing that ever happened to him 
was when Hitler came to power. (He did not really espouse upon why 
he thinks this.  I was a bit confused.) 
 
6:29 In Germany his brother Ralph was one of the men who put the 
juice in the sealed trucks used to exterminate Jews.  He is unsure 
of how his brother got this job.  He said that many of the Nazis 
were not Germans.   They were foreigners like his brother.   His 
brother was born in Transylvania (now Romania). 
 
6:32 Ralph was almost extradited by the government of Germany.  He 
was taken as an American prisoner and escaped Italy.  Through the 
help of the Vatican he was sent to South America and lived there in 
Chile.  The Chilean government would not let him be extradited. 
 
6:37  The Germans once again tried to have him extradited; but to 
no avail. 
 
6:39  When he was younger he spent seventeen years in the German 
school system.  Then he continued his education further Bonn study 
law.   He also took part in the exterminations as an appointed 
Gerichtsassessor.  19333 the fisca:L year in Prussia ended.  He took 
a vacation and met a Jewish family in Milan.  Upon his return home 
from the break,  the presiding  iudge said he must resign his 
position.   If he did not then his  life would be endangered. 
Needless to say, he resigned. 
 
6:43   On April 17, he left for Italy against the will of his 
Father.  He reached Milan and was well accepted by the University 
professors.   He later found work in Venice as an attorney.   He 
continued his studies as well at Padwau.  The school granted him a 
three year advance in the curricu:Lum. 
 
6:48  In June of 1936 he journeyed to Seattle.  He was taking over 
for his uncle in the case of his death.  Especially in seeing to it 
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that his wife was in good hands.  He was fascinated by the fourth 
 
of July parade.   But he did not understand why the Canadian 
marchers were in a parade celebrating the independence of the U.S. 
 
6:Sl   He encountered anti-semitism early on in school.  Although 
interestingly enough he says that it never a disturbing issue for 
him.  He was in Germany when Hitle]_ came to power on January the 
3Oth.  He felt that Hitler should just get started with his plans 
and time will show that it was an impossible for him to complete 
his desired task.  Ludwig's philosophy was let Hitler get it out of 
his system, eventually he will be stopped. 
 
6:54   He stayed in Italy for three years.   His Dad was in a 
concentration camp.   His sister paid 30,000 marks to get him 
released.  They are still unsure if this was a bribe or not.  After 
getting out his Father went to Switzerland for five months.  Then 
went on to Ecuador where he stayed for two years. 
 
6:57   He had a  friend who was  friends with the Senator of 
Washington to get his Dad sent to Seattle.  Ludwig's Mom died in 
1937.  His parents were separated.  After she got sick, the mother 
did not have the will to live.  Her dying request was that she not 
be buried on German soil. 
 
7:00   His Dad never talked about: the pain he endured in the 
concentration camps.   Ludwig knew that he was deeply scarred 
because of the horrific nightmares his Father had.  He could hear 
him screaming and crying in his sleep regularly 
 
7:04  In July of 1939, two months before the invasion of Poland, a 
man whose life Ludwig had saved with medical attention, told him to 
leave the country immediately.  He told him to go to Switzerland 
and there would be an apartment and bank account there waiting. 
After a year in Switzerland he was asked to leave because war was 
about to break out.   He was told by his  friend to head for 
Venezuela and there he would be in the hospices of friends. 
 
7:04  His first wife was of Canadian descent, their marriage did 
not work out.  According to Ludwig, he was still to German and she 
was Americanized.  They ended up in divorce. 
 
7:07  His second wife had been married earlier too a dentist.  They 
married and she later became an author.  In 1968 she was invited 
back to Germany to celebrate the success of her new book.  Ludwig 
did not want to go, but did anyway. 
 
7:10  Two years ago he returned to Germany and he did not like it 
at all.  He hates the Germans.  He irowns on the German unification 
because it will cause too much nationalism. 
 
7:13  He had two sons and one daughter.  One of his sons was an 
attorney, and a very benevolent man like himself.  The other was 
like his first wife. 
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7:21  His arrival to the U.S. was via an Italian freighter.  The 
 
journey took over six weeks.  He sai.led into L.A. and continued on 
to Vancouver.  He was brought from Vancouver to Seattle. 
 
7:24  He started out in the jewelry business.   He said he was 
Americanized soon after being in America.   He then worked at a 
Sporting Goods store, and was promoted as office manager while 
there.  He stayed there for fourteen years. 
 
7:28  In 1943 he became a citizen.  In 1953 he moved to Oregon and 
operated an unsuccessful department store operation.  He then moved 
to San Francisco.  He was refused acceptance at many jobs because 
he was to old.  He finally landed a job with a local law firm as a 
liaison to other Jewish attorneys.  He left after seven months and 
began working in a museum until 1971. 
 
7:33  He was scared to death when he retired because he did not 
have anything to do with his time.  He eventually began working to 
help people with their income tax returns. 
 
7:35  His wife was a volunteer at a Jewish home.   One day she 
noticed a name tag  with the maiden name of Ludwig's mother.  Come 
to find out there was a family relation between uncles. 
 
7:40  For the next eleven minute he shows pictures of his former 
homes, schools, family members, and bombed buildings.  He fails to 
give any insight on the pictures.  .~ll he does is hold them up and 
tell what they are. 
 
7:53  He stresses again that in his life being Jewish has always 
been a religious issue not a racial one. 
 
7:58  He says he does not believe in the future of Israel.  And is 
even more skeptical about the survival of Judaism. 
 
8:02  He confides that he is an Agnostic. 
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